
To:           Brad Harris

AqTtEigTnecfn

6/19/20

From:     Dart Kendall

Subject: Additional Testing at MCNairy Loves SOP 16009

Dear Mr. Harris:

On March 22, 2018 we had a high BOD reading of 189 mg/L at our Loves plant.   You requested we start

testing water quality twice a month and we agreed.  At the conclusion of 2018, our BOD average was

27.1.  For the year 2019, our BOD average was 25.8  Thus far this year, our average has been 23.22.  In

the past, the information these tests gave us was helpful.  For quite a while now we have depended on
our own non EPA approved test run onsite.  Waiting for test results, sometimes a week or more just did
not allow us to make the adjustments needed.  Though we plan on to continue running our process

testing, we will not be able to report it on our reports.  I am requesting we return to the original testing

requirements of our permit, it has been three years since the high BOD reading.  Additionally, please

consider that fixed film technology trickling filter takes some time to establish microbes so a high early

BOD would not be that unusual.  The additional testing is also a large cost for the utility.  The inspection

on 6/18/20 seemed to go very well.

I look forward to hearing from you on this matter.

Dart Kendall

President, Aqua Green Utility lnc.


